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As April closes out and May rises before us, we are seeing the first significant signs that 

restrictions of the pandemic are loosening. Members of The Presbyterian Church in Westfield 

have been reaching out more, wanting to know what can and cannot be done – and above all, 

asking when we will be back to normal. 

This last question is probably the most important question of all! I want to know that as well. 

The short answer is, “I don’t know about ‘normal,’ yet.” However, our church leaders are 

optimistic for new opportunities on the horizon this spring. Already, some of our small groups 

are meeting onsite and indoors (reminder, we must still follow protocols for masks and social 

distancing), while other groups like our AA affiliates are looking to come back in mid-May as 

further restrictions are suspended. PCW on the Lawn is in full swing with youth events, 

Sunday worship, and other social gatherings on the way. 

We are entering an exciting new phase for our church community. Within weeks we will have 

news for new programming and worship over the summer, including moving to indoor 

worship; we are mindful of limitations, but ready to take advantage of our new circumstances. 

More and more in-person opportunities are on the way, even while we continue to offer the 

online connections so that friends traveling this summer for vacation or the Shore can 

participate. 

Through the coming month, be on the look out for different forms of communication to stay 

up to date and ‘in the know.’ 

— Jeremy 
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Clerk’s Corner 
Highlights of the April 13, 2021 Session Meeting 

There was a lot of information shared at this month’s meeting.  

 In person Gathering 

Jeremy said that in person gathering was originally planned to start during Lent but there was no decline in Covid cases. 

Vaccine rates are increasing so hopefully the case numbers will decline. As long as Covid restrictions are in place, any 

worship service we add will be a supplement to the online 10 am service.  

Outdoor in person Sunday 12 Noon worship is scheduled to start on 418/21- depending on the weather. This service will 

be completely different from the 10am regular service. 

 Coordinated Technology Project 

 Jeremy asked Martha Kieczykowski to coordinate the several independent projects that are currently in progress.  

 Martha’s goal is that each project has a clear understanding of how their project enables PCW to meet our vision and 

mission.  

 She will be working with the project leaders in setting the PCW priorities, merging timelines (which will  overlap), and 

facilitating communications between projects and leadership. 

 She presented a summary of the current projects and the names of the project leads.  She asked if anyone knows of 

people with the specific skills that would be beneficial to any of the projects to please let her know. 

 Martha explained one of the documents deals with the governance structure. In particular, Session’s role is to approve 

project deliverables, prioritize as needed among the projects and authorize the spending of money.  

Session Updates 

I. Treasurer Update: 

Alan Smith reported that we have received approval of a second PPP loan in the amount of $327,000. This will be split 

with 60% going to the PNS&K and 40% going to the church. 

Alan asked the Session to reflect on the 2020 financial numbers. We had a strong, positive return on investments in 

2020. He has a meeting tomorrow afternoon with the Auditors to hear suggestions on improving our budget/accounting 

processes. Jeremy thanked Alan for all the time he spent of applying for the loans. The loans have made a huge 

difference to PNS&K.  

II. Personnel Update: 

Gerry Lorenzetti reported that a committee of Faith Formation and Personnel will be interviewing a candidate for a 

part-time, interim CE Educator.  

Gerry reported that Tina Barulli will be retiring. She will be staying to help with the transition. Gerry has put together a 

committee of Glenn DuMont, David Foltz, Liz Miller, Alan Smith, and Lou Ann to work on evaluating the position 

and researching the different ways of staffing the position. 

III. Church Management System:  

Laure Park & Liz Miller said that the reevaluation of the “data base” will now be called the “Church Management 

System” project. Laure said that “thanks” to Erik’s suggestions they have seen demos of three systems. The front 

runner is a cloud based, app system. They are still doing reference checks. This system fully integrates everything but 

does not have a financial package. Our options are to stay with ACS or switch to a program such as Quick Books. 

There will be lots of process changes. There currently is no timeline and it will take much work to implement a new 

system. 

IV. Confirmand Examination and APNC Update: 

Courtney Nemec said there had been a communication problem about the timing of Confirmation.   Courtney and 

Jeremy met with Mason Gibbs to do the course work. He completed his Faith Statement and met with Courtney, Lisa 

Black, Pam Shaw, and Jeremy to be examined on April 6, 2021. He will be recognized with the other 2020 

Confirmands in a service with a date to be determined. 
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Join us in the church parking lot on Saturday, May 8th from 9:00 -11:00 

a.m. as we get started on another season of campus beautification!   

Bring gardening gloves, garden tools and a “can do” attitude as we dig in, 

clean up and have a great time!  Contact Lisa Black with questions, 

lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com. 

Weedy Workers  

Courtney reported that the APNC’s are having lots of great conversations. Both teams meet regularly to share 

information and candidate information. Courtney asked for continued prayers. 

V. Office and Property Update: 

Mike Quinlan reported that there was a recent 24-inch water problem in the Choir Rehearsal room. They are still not 

sure where the leak came from. The good news is the room will be redesigned so that its use can be more flexible. 

The building permits for Lower Westminster Hall were approved by the Town. Work will start on 4/30/21. 

A request for approval for spending money on the lighting in the Sanctuary will be coming soon. O&P have a meeting 

scheduled with Somerset Media to see the product. The current system is outdated.  

The walkway on the front lawn leading to East Broad Street will have the antique slates re-laid.  

Correspondence: 

1. Correspondence Received/Sent: 

a. Correspondence with Garrett Falzone about their move to California. He and his wife will remain active at PCW 

until they will find a church to transfer their membership. They will remain active at PCW until 12/31/21 at the 

latest.  

b. Received an email from Deirdre Gelinne, Westfield United Fund Executive Director, stating they have decided to 

look for office space in an area that is centrally located and accessible to the public. She thanked PCW for 

considering providing them office space.  

c. Received an email from Jeremy that he had contact with Dawn Mackey who let him know that the Westfield 

leaders have approached Streetworks (the company developing the Lord & Taylor property) about redeveloping the 

municipal side of the walk located in front of our church, linking Mindowskin and Mountain Ave. along Broad 

Street. This information will be shared with the Task Force looking at the plan for the front lawn.  

d. Jeremy received a request from Lisa Fraeble at Morristown PC asking for a reference on Somerset Media who they 

are considering using to investigate streaming services. Mark Fleder connected with her.  

e. Received a letter from Kueichu Hsu. She gave a donation of $1,000 for the Revitalization Cemetery Committee at 

PCW commemorating the se second anniversary of her husband’s passing. 

Administrative Business: 

a. Motion: Rev. Jinkins made the motion “To elect Howard Adams and Pam Shaw to represent Session at the 

Presbytery meeting on Saturday, 5/8/21 from 9-11 am via Zoom.”  The motion passed unanimously. Barbara 

McLaughlan and Jeremy Jinkins also plan to attend this meeting. Jeremy encouraged all Session members to attend 

and learn more about the new Presbytery. He said that PCW should take a leadership role at Presbytery as they have 

in the past.  

b. The Presbytery of Northeast New Jersey’s meeting dates for the rest of the year are 5/8/21, 9/11/21 and 11/13/21 at 

9 am.  All are on Saturdays so there is no longer a conflict with our Session meetings. 

mailto:lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com
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New 50-Year Members Honored 
In normal times, The Presbyterian Church in Westfield observes Senior Sunday in May to honor new Golden 

Anniversary members as well as all who have been members of our congregation for 50 years and longer.  

While we cannot do that in person this year, we would like to share our newest honorees.  Congratulations to those who 

joined our church during 1971 and continue to be members!  

New Golden Anniversary Members:  

Leslie A. Bischoff: She is a lifelong resident of Westfield. Her late parents, Jane and Barton Bischoff, were active in our 

church and Leslie still has the Bible she received when she was in the second grade. She became a member as a 

Confirmand. Now 65, Leslie was a veterinary technician early in her career and then spent 20 years as an X-ray 

mammography technician for a private imaging company in Morristown. Her hobbies are many: She enjoys knitting, 

playing the flute and has taken hiking trips to many parts of the United States.  

Fran Faltermayer: Born in Charleston, W. Va., Fran was working for a small publishing company in New York when 

she met her future husband, Ed, who had a long career as an editor and writer with the Wall Street Journal and Fortune 

magazine. They were married in 1967 and lived in Brooklyn, N.Y., before moving to Westfield three years later. Their 

two children, Steven and Charlotte, grew up in the PCW. A grandmother of two, Fran, 81, spent 24 years as a teacher at 

The Wardlaw-Hartridge School. Her husband died in 2003. She lives in Westfield.  

Audrey Farley: A native of England, she came to the United States when she was 5 and met her future husband, 

Terrence, while in high school in New York City. They were married at Mount Washington (N.Y.) Presbyterian Church 

in 1952. A graduate of Katharine Gibbs School, Audrey worked as a secretary for the company that made Thom McAn 

and John Ward men’s shoes. The family moved to Westfield in 1965. Their three children, Elizabeth, Peter and 

Matthew, went to Sunday School at PCW. Now 89, Audrey did volunteer work at the Westfield Service League and at 

Overlook and Children’s Specialized hospitals before she and her late husband moved to Fellowship Village in 2010.  

Carol Fredericks: She grew up in Roselle Park and was raised as a Methodist. She met her future husband, Bill, a long-

time active member of PCW, on a blind date in 1962 and they were married at our church by the Rev. Jim Cole in 1967. 

Carol, now 75, was an administrative assistant at an accounting firm in New York City before starting their family. Their 

two daughters, Allison and Susan, grew up in our church and Susan continues to be involved with the youth groups. Bill 

has served on a number of boards of directors. They live in Scotch Plains.  

Gail Kender: With long-time ties to Westfield, Gail, 64, joined PCW as a Confirmand. She and her husband, Richard, 

were married at PCW in 1979 by the Rev. Dr. Richard E. Craven, who had also married her parents, Richard and Janet 

Hartkopf, in 1954 in Elizabeth. Gail and Richard’s two children, Brian and Meredith, both were confirmed in our 

church. Gail and Richard, now retired, spend their time between homes in Vero Beach, Fl., and Mantoloking, N.J.  

Jim Pinkin: A semi-retired sales and marketing executive, Jim now lives in Naples, Fla. He grew up in Garwood and 

received a BS from Fairleigh Dickenson University and an MBA from Seton Hall University. He formerly was an 

executive at CCG Marketing Solutions and Freedom Meditech. He and his late wife, Lois, had four sons: Jeff, Steven, 

Brett and Drew (Jeff and Steven live in Westfield and are current members of PCW). At age 74, Jim still is involved in 

private financing of startup medical device firms. He and his current wife, Susan, spend their summers on Long Beach 

Island.  

David Rogers: Long active in church life, David and his late wife, Sandra, were Sunday School teachers in Townley 

Presbyterian Church in Union, where they were married, before moving to Westfield in 1967. Their two children, Diane 

and Craig, grew up in PCW. Six years after Sandra’s death, David and Nancy Priest were married in 2000. David, born 

in Elizabeth 78 years ago, has been a Deacon and an Elder, served on and/or chaired the Cemetery Committee and 

Office and Property Commission, been on Session for 12 years and was Clerk of Session for more than eight years.  
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The Senior Network prepares and, except for the sermon, leads the Senior Sunday service each 

year. Normally, the new 50-year members are recognized during the service and then honored 

with a luncheon afterwards. Because the pandemic prevented these services this year and last 

year, our hope is that we can hold an in-person service next year and honor the new 50-year 

members from 2020, 2021 and 2022.  

The bulletin for these services usually also lists the names of those with 50 years or more of membership at PCW. We 

list them here:  

 
David C. Andreassen 

Inger J. Andreassen 

Eleanor Jane Annis 

Kenneth August 

Ann L. Ayers 

Deborah W. Bailey 

† Leslie A. Bischoff  

Betty J. Brown 

Christine W. Brown 

Barbara J. Burton 

Frances W. Comstock 

Jane W. Curtis 

Barbara A. DePaul 

Sally B. Doerr 

Jean M. Ennis 

† Frances C. Faltermayer   

† Audrey Farley   

Ellen M. Foster 

† Carol A. Fredricks   

William E. Fredricks 

Nancy B. Gearhart 

Carol A. Greco 

George C. Grow 

Jeffrey C. Gruman 

Karen R. Gruman 

Holly R. Hall 

Barbara A. Hannah 

Gayle R. Hannah 

Janet M. Hartkopf 

William R. Hedden, Jr 

Arthur H. Horner 

Barbara F. Horner 

Clara M. Husch 

D. Eileen Jacob 

Mary C. Johnson 

Karen S. Kashlak 

Ronald M. Kashlak 

Alice S. Kehler 

† Gail L. Kender   

Valerie G. Klimas 

Donald S. Kolterjahn 

Marylyn J. Kolterjahn 

Paul H. Kolterjahn 

Frances V. Linn 

Hope P. Lucas 

Mary C. MacAskill 

Kay C. Macrae 

Stephanie V. Mannino 

Barbara E. McLaughlan 

Shirley A. McMeekan 

William W. McMeekan 

Robert C. Mill 

Robert D. Miller 

Sarah Tay Miller 

J. Charles Monzella 

Constance M. Muirhead 

Donna L. Pace 

Thomas C. Phelan 

† James E. Pinkin   

Mary E. Pope 

Nancy L. Priest 

Doris H. Reinhardt 

Barbara M. Ringk 

Joan L. Robbins 

Ann P. Robinson 

Nancy M. Roff 

† H. David Rogers   

Jean B. Sarle 

Wendy J. Shoenemann 

Jean H. Schork 

Douglas T. Schwarz 

Joan E. Sinclair 

Dean L. Smith 

Margaret J. Smith 

Nancy R. Smith 

Marylyn E. Straight 

Ronald A. Straight 

Nancy L. Werber 

Rolla W. Wheaton III 

Lois V. Wiehl 

Ernst Wildi 

Alexander S. Williams 

Jennie E. Williams 

 

 

† New 50Year Members who joined The Presbyterian Church in Westfield in 1971 
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As you see us moving out of the pandemic with improvements in vaccines and infection rates, we are refocusing on our 

ability to live out our Church Vision and Mission:  

Life change begins here. 

We live out the love of Christ through connection, engagement and service, within our Church family and within 

the community. 

Our experiences over the past year show us connecting and engaging our congregation in new ways along with tried and true 

approaches.  We have learned to sustain each other in worship, learning, service and even fellowship using hand written 

cards, phone calls, emails, ZOOM, Face Book, You Tube and other creative methods.  We have maintained the connection 

with our Church family members locally and beyond, and we have welcomed new participants from the larger community.  

Additionally, we have used new approaches to serve important local Mission work, welcomed members and continued to 

carry out the work of our leadership teams, including our Staff and Session. 

Using our many lessons learned, your leadership is moving forward with several projects focused on updating and enhancing 

the technology infrastructure of our campus.  These projects include: lighting, sound and projection capabilities to enhance 

our worship and learning experiences, and an updated office management system that will enable us to better keep you 

informed and connected.  We are also looking to continue our “beyond our walls” connection to the broader community.  In 

addition to these projects, there are facility projects to update our understanding of our space needs, including freeing up 

unused space for our programs, and efforts to enhance the welcome opportunities of our lawn and garden areas.  Finally, there 

are the ever-present facility maintenance issues that remain a priority.  

This update is to let you know that we are in the midst of establishing a team made up of the leaders for each of these projects.  

This team will work to ensure the coordination of projects currently in motion, to understand the overlaps and dependencies 

of these projects, and to ensure that we prioritize and schedule projects in order to deliver the best impact across our 

ministries, moving us all closer to our Vision.  In our next update we will share more about the teams and the specific project 

goals.  In the meantime – If you know someone with specific skills or interests, that you think could be of help please 

let me know, and I will send the suggestions on to the team leaders.   

—Martha Kieczykowski (marthaqk@gmail.com) 

The PCW Technology Project  

Deacons 

*Cooper Andrews 

Anna Lee Bachtell 

*Christian Cederqvist 

Patty Chen 

Joe Diacheysn 

Dave DuBois 

Yelena Grow 

Anastasia Harrison 

Jim Hewitt 

George Himmel 

Larry Kinsella 

*John LaMond 

David Leiz 

Debbie Lorenzetti 

*Lauren McDonough 

Anita McNamara 

Will Murtishaw 

Norma Nemec 

Susan Pink 

Sue Prisco 

Joan Quinlan 

*Lorraine Ruprecht 

*Maddy Serra 

Faye Sobala 

Val Stierhoff 

Chris Svoboda 

Daniel Swartz 

Lynn Vinegra 

Wendy Woodfield 

Jeffrey Yang 

 Session 

Howard Adams 

*Bill Cook 

*Susan Dougherty 

Ethan Harris 

Martha Kieczykowski 

Ginny Leiz 

Gerry Lorenzetti 

Josh McMahon 

Liz Miller 

Courtney Nemec 

Mike Quinlan 

Pam Shaw 

Nancy Smith 

*Bill Tittle 

Gary Zanfagna 

Names with an * will 

be                    

ordained/installed to 

their offices                  

May 23, 2021. 
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Clothing Drive for Agape Local 

Many thanks to all who donated to our Clothing Drive 

Fundraiser!!  

We nearly filled a truck and raised funds for our Agape 

Local grocery box program!  

Special thanks to Jim Kajosevic, Terry Spurlock, Patty 

Bond, Carole Cook, Bob Smith, and Gerard Kieczykowski 

for their help with logistics, collection and truck loading!   

Be on the look out for another clothing drive coming this 

fall!  

Adult Bible Study  

Following our online worship service each week join us for a Zoom discussion.  To register, contact the church office.  

Sundays at 11am & Tuesdays at 4pm 

 Prayer 

Sunday, May 2 / Tuesday, May 4:  Teach Us How to Pray 

Sunday, May 9/Tuesday, May 11:  How to Pray for Others 

 Community 

 Sunday, May 16 / Tuesday, May18:  Life Together 

 Sunday, May 23 /Tuesday, May 25:  Anyone Listening? 

 Service 

Sunday, May 30 /Tuesday, June 1: Looking to the Hills; Looking in the Mirror 

(The ZOOM link will be sent one hour prior to each Bible Study session) 
 

Also. . .  

A BIG Thank you to everyone who prepared materials for our Online Lent Devotions.  We had submissions from 

Robin Ince, Amy Mockbee, Nancy Smith, Pam Shaw, Lorraine Ruprecht, Shannon Crooks, Brooke May, Patty Chen, 

and Lisa Black.  The kids had a great Easter Sunday virtual egg hunt to end a wonderful Lenten season.   

Worship On Wednesday We also wrapped up our (WOW) program in April.  Thank you to Paul Sanner for making 

music with us!  And thanks especially to all of the families who participated, to the children for creating their Bible 

story forts and being such enthusiastic participants! 

Online Zoom Sunday School continues each week.  We will be reaching out to families to fill the teaching slots each 

week, so please help out if you are able.  Online Zoom Sunday school is from 9:30am - 9:50am every week.  All 

children from pre-K to 5th grade are welcome to attend! 

Vacation Bible Camp is coming around again.  Surveys have gone out to families as we plan for 

this summer’s VBC.  Please look for more information to come! 

Faith Formation  
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Notes from the Presbytery of Northeast NJ Meeting 

March 13, 2021 

Meeting started at 9:00 a.m. with the Installation of the new Moderator – Rev. Dr. Wanda Lundy and the Vice 

Moderator – Rev. Kirk Woodward.  

The new logo for the Presbytery was introduced – it is in “Presbyterian blue” and is a combination of three crosses 

symbolizing the joining of the three Presbyteries.  

Nominations were presented by the Vision team – a group of twelve members who reflect a cross-section of all 

three presbyteries.  The twelve candidates were approved.  

Nominations for the leadership positions were presented – Co-Leaders were offered – Steve Houston (from the 

Newton Presbytery – in ministry since 1997) and Jeremy Campbell (from the Elizabeth Presbytery – in ministry 

since 2003) – they will serve a three year term that can be renewed.  There was extensive discussion regarding the 

fact that the leadership team does not reflect the diversity of the Presbytery.  There were 34 PIFS received – 19 

males, 15 females; the committee heard 11 of the prospects preach; 6 candidates were interviewed; the position 

was offered to two candidates and they accepted.  The nominations were accepted and their terms of call approved. 

Rev. Dr. Alonzo Johnson gave the homily on John 3:14-21 – through Jesus there is hope in difficult times; we are 

called to raise the healing staff in the world – in our work, in our churches.  We need to lift our hands and prayers 

to support those who need to see the hope of Christ.  Be open to God’s call to lift up Jesus in a place of 

hopelessness.  The church should be the place of healing and hope and love. 

Report on Giving – The Presbytery is working with CASA – providing gift cards for foster children ages 16-21 

who are under CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates) supervision; NJ Reentry Corporation – providing 

survival kits, training, assistance to those coming out of prisons; United Community Corporation – food for food 

pantries.  

Report on Learning - Self Development of People – committee addressing reparations; racial inequality and 

creating opportunity.  The church has been historically been effective in working within communities to meet the 

needs of people.  This group receives funds from One Great Hour of Sharing.   

Resources available for Self-Development of People. https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/sdop/sdop-

sunday/  

Report on Organizing – Jeremy Campbell – Provisional Structure and Administrative Manual – all of the 

documents will be available on the website. 

Celebration of the Lord’s Supper. 

No new business 

Meeting closed with prayer and benediction at 11:50 a. m.  There were 146 people in attendance on the Zoom call.  

Elders attending the meeting:  Lisa Black, Barbara McLaughlan, Pam Shaw 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/sdop/sdop-sunday/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/sdop/sdop-sunday/
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The Westfield Parkinson Support Group gathered in person for the first 

time in over a year on Monday, April 19. The combined Westfield and 

Madison groups have been meeting virtually via Zoom each week since 

April 2020. Fifteen fully-vaccinated members took a walk around 

Mindowaskin Park to raise money and create awareness about Parkinson’s 

Disease. Westfield Mayor, Shelley Brindle, joined us to read a 

proclamation declaring that April is Parkinson’s Disease Awareness month. 

She also walked with the group. It was truly a joy for our group to be able 

to be together again.  

Through our local walk, the team raised over $1,000 for the Parkinson 

Unity Walk event, which usually takes place annually in Central Park, 

NYC, attracting over 10,000 people from around the country each April.  

It’s not too late to sponsor our team at www.unitywalk.org and help support 

Parkinson’s research. Just type in Westfield and our team name should pop 

up.  

Through virtual meetings, the PD Support group was able to reconnect with 

members who are no longer able to physically come to meetings due to advancing disease or relocation. Members from 

Massachusetts, Pennsylvania and Somerset have been able to attend our virtual meetings and even join the walk via 

FaceTime! As we are now able to think about meeting in person again, virtual meetings will continue to be an 

important part of being a connected community of support for people with Parkinson’s and their care partners. 

PCW’s Parkinsons Group Walk Around the Park 

New Jersey Festival Orchestra, led by Music Director David Wroe, is about to 

restart the artistic engines with messages of hope, rebirth and spiritual 

enrichment.  

Stars from international opera houses, the Broadway stage and Dance Theatre 

of Harlem return to NJFO for New Beginnings, a unique virtual presentation of 

renowned tenor fare, dazzling dance classics and Broadway favorites – just 

what the CDC recommends!  

New Beginnings, a two-part complimentary series, was safely filmed at the 

magnificent Ward Mansion in Westfield. The elegant and inviting space 

transports viewers into a musical world of grace and fantasy. These must-watch 

virtual events also feature magazine–style segments as Maestro Wroe and guest 

artists shed light on the musical selections – and both events come free of 

charge thanks to generous support from NJ State Council on the Arts, The 

Westfield Foundation, James and John Ward and NJFO patrons Jerome and Helene 

Dreskin.    

Part one premieres May 1. Part two will follow shortly after. Look for the free 

video link and more information about the program and artists on 

www.njfestivalorchestra.org. For questions, contact NJFO by email at 

patronservices@njfestivalorchestra.org or call (908) 232-9400.  

New Jersey Festival Orchestra Is Back!  

http://www.unitywalk.org
http://www.njfestivalorchestra.org
mailto:patronservices@njfestivalorchestra.org


 

10 

Everyone is welcome to join us on May 21st (NEW DATE!!)  from 12:00-1:00 via 

Zoom for the discussion of “The Moor's Account” by Laila Lalami, a Pulitzer Prize 

Finalist.   

This book of historical fiction told from the perspective of a Moroccan slave who 

was part of the Narvaez expedition led by Cabeza de Vaca of Spain of the land 

eventually called Florida.  This book offers a unique perspective of conquerors and 

the conquered.   

Please contact Lisa Black, lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com for the Zoom link. 

Lunch and a Book 

Please join us in the church parking lot on Saturday, May 1st from 9:00- 11:00 a.m. for a 

plant exchange.   

As you are splitting plants in your garden, just put one pest-free plant in a pot, label it, and 

bring it to exchange for something new!  You can bring one or a dozen!  You can set up 

your plants on a table, on the ground or in the trunk of your car.  If your plants don’t get 

picked up by anyone, they still have a home with you.  You can bring outdoor plants, 

house plants, herbs, and even pots or gardening tools that you don’t need anymore.   

There is no cost, but you have to bring something to exchange to 

participate.  Questions?  Contact Lisa Black, lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com. 

Plant Xchange 

We are going to start the FISH rotation again…sort of.  The FISH Board has talked with 

all the participating congregations and all have agreed to start the rotation slowly in the 

following way: the houses of worship will follow the 2021 schedule by providing gift 

cards for food and possibly a homecooked meal when it is their week to host.  The FISH 

Board is uncertain as to when our rotational shelter will re-open; for now all 

guests continue to be housed in local hotels. 

The Presbyterian Church in Westfield will provide gift cards for meals for four 

weeks.  If you would like to donate it is really simple.  You can send cash or Zelle® 

donations to Tina Barulli at PCW with a notation that it is for FISH.  We will get gift 

cards to each family for food for each of those weeks that we are "hosting.” 

Thank you for your continued prayers, donations and many contributions to this ministry.  FISH changes lives and has 

been able to continue through these trying times. 

FISH Program Rotation Begins in A New Way! 

mailto:lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com
mailto:lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com
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May 1 

Lauren Eck 

Rachel Vinnelrod 

Collin Greco 

 

May 2 

Sophie Mushell 

Abigale Parker 

 

May 3 

Barbara Wager 

Deborah Osment 

Lisa Cerra 

Jane Collins 

 

May 4 

Mary Roth 

Jordan Hyman 

Kyle Star 

 

May 5 

Ann Ayres 

Jane Park 

Barbara Nelson 

Jonathan Perry 

Susan Pink 

Jeffrey Pate 

 

May 6 

William Morgan 

Lawrence Kinsella 

Connor Smith 

Tyler Wright 

 

May 7 

Alexander Bond 

 

May 8 

Paula Morgan 

Nancy Smith 

Brian Lapham 

Logan Gibbs 

 

May 9 

Charles Nary 

 

May 10 

Robert Miller 

Robert Eickemeyer 

Larry Graf 

Nancy Wetlesen 

Robert Fico 

Susan Mackay 

David Foltz 

William Collins 

 

May 11 

Mark Ackland 

 

May 13 

Jason Boff 

 

May 14 

Carol Greco 

Carolyn Wood 

Matthew Burton 

 

May 15 

Lily Yucetepe 

 

May 16 

Daniel Fahrenthold 

 

 

 

May 17 

Carol Healey-Miller 

Katie Hannah 

Cameron VanWyk 

 

May 18 

Ronald St. Laurent 

Myrna Cummings 

Carolyn Fleder 

Eleanor Sanderson 

Caitlin Williams 

Sophie Williams 

 

May 19 

Mackenzie Pinkin 

 

May 20 

Janet Hartkopf 

Glen DuMont 

Haili Crenshaw 

Janet Hannah 

Richard Janusz 

Courtney Nemec 

Samuel Colao 

 

May 21 

Sarah May 

 

May 22 

Bonnie Murch 

Emily Shields 

 

May 23 

Kristen Victorino 

 

May 24 

Pascal Youssef 

Jamie Obuchowski 

 

May 25 

William Cook 

Carolyn Driscoll-Swartz 

 

May 26 

Adam Cohen 

Meredith Kender 

 

May 27 

Christian Victorino 

 

May 28 

Patricia McFall 

Nancy Jacobsen 

Roger DuMont 

Layna Sanders 

Margaux Fleschler 

Wyatt Miller 

Andrew Leone 

 

May 29 

Barbara Burton 

 

May 30 

Im Park 

Alexa Vierschilling 

 

May 31 

Elsie Seastream 

Kevin Wilkin 

If you don’t see your birthday listed, please contact the  church office.  

We will be happy to add your name to the monthly birthday list! 



 

12 

Rev. Jeremy Jinkins 

Pastor, Head of Staff 

jjinkins@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 45 
 

Rev. Tom Kort 

Parish Associate 

t.kort@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 48 
 

Paul Sanner 

Director of Music & Organist 

psanner@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 46 
 

Kevin Wilkin  

Director of Contemporary Worship 

Kevinw@toaelectronics.com  

908-821-5551 
 

Lou Ann Kaplonski 

Church Administrator 

lkaplonski@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 26 
 

Tina Barulli 

Betty Born 

Church Secretary 

bborn@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 22 

 

Pam Shaw 

Acting Clerk of Session 

pam.shaw.bhi@gmail.com | Ext. 48 

 

Jim Kajosevic 

Maintenance Supervisor 

jkajosevic@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 34 

 

Amy Jones 

Agape Coordinator 

agape@westfieldpc.org   

 

Jen Collum, Director 

Presbyterian Nursery School & Kindergarten 

pnsandk@verizon.net  |  908-233-0766 

 

CONTACT US 

westfieldpc.org | wired4worship.com 

908.233.0301 | Office Hours: Monday- Friday, 9am- 5pm @PCWestfield 

140 Mountain Avenue, Westfield, NJ 07090 

Do you have news to share? 

If you have great news to share with PCW 

such as, an engagement, anniversary, 

adoption, baptism, birth, etc., please email 

a picture and a short paragraph to 

spire@westfieldpc.org to be featured! 

 

 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School Online 

3yrs - 5th grade 

Adults 

SUNDAY MORNINGS 10AM! 

ONLINE 

YouTube and FB  


